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Public School

Parents & Citizens Association

	MINUTES

9 May 2012



Meeting opened at 7:38pm.
	ITEMS
	MINUTES

	1.  Introductory Matters

	Welcome & Recording of Attendance
	Craig Partridge, Kerri McCaw, Caitlin Moroney, Rebekah Flynn, Carly Clarke, Rebecca Renshaw, Shawn Armitage, Tracey Morris, Allison Richards, Paul Le Mottee, Karen Phillips, Jim & Melanie Meredith.

	Apologies
	Sally Ross, Melanie Meggs, Kirsty Johnson, Rebecca Muddle, Troy Andrews, Karen Codrington

	Minutes of Last Meeting
	The minutes of the previous meeting be taken as read and moved as correct. Moved K Phillips.  Seconded T Morris. CARRIED.


	2.  Reports


	Principal
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e Leadership Programs — Peer support training for our year 6 students will happen next week.
Peer support sessions led by the year 6 leaders will happen in term 3. We are starting a year
6 parliament as well next week which will be managed by Mrs Dybell and Mr Padmos.

e NAPLAN testing for year 3 and year 5 students next week. Tuesday is language conventions
and writing. Wednesday is reading and Thursday is-Aumeracy.

« ‘Follow up’ room has commenced and is part of our student welfare policy. If a student has
broken a classroom or playground rule they meet the Principal in the follow up room to
discuss their behaviour and to plan to make better choices in the future. If their behaviour is
from Behaviour of Consequences (BoC) lists 2 or 3 then parents are notified and it could
result in a suspension warning or suspension. The ‘Follow up’ room is on Tuesday and
Thursday lunchtimes.

¢ New Equipment — Roster up and running and very popular. Emailed Andrew regarding the
footbridge connecting the old and new equipment. He was happy to do it but was also
happy to charge us around $2000. | mentioned that we had the impression that the
footbridge might be "thrown in’ at no cost to us. He was pretty clear that this wasn’t the
case. Can we request some more sand toys please?

* Technology — New website about to go live. Just need to add some galleries and update
some information. It will automatically replace the old one. Part of our technology plan is to
start connecting with other schools and access learning opportunities through our
connected classroom. Tomorrow | link up with representatives from a number of schools in
our area through the connected conferencing facility. The plan is to use the technology to
communicate with other classes, share resources, debate amongst other things. Mr
Unicomb mentioned that our year 6 laptop program may need to be upgraded shortly which
may require a financial boost.

Craig Partridge

Relieving Principal





	Treasurer
	A Richards advised:
The current balance, as per the statement is $30194.39.
A Term Deposit has been set up in the amount of $19,990.00 for 3 months at 5.25% pa interest.  Allison is looking into the pros and cons of keeping the CBA account.

	Canteen Committee
	K Phillips advised:
Pie drive: Order lists will go out on 1.6.12 and the goods will be available on 21.6.12.
There have been Menu changes and new price lists have been sent home.

More volunteers are needed including for a short time on Fridays to help get the lunches out.

There are now no shop orders on Monday, Wednesday and Friday.

	Uniforms
	Carly Clarke reported:

The LW Reid order has been delayed but is still coming. Strong ordering is continuing. We have not yet received a sample sports shirt in the red version of the blue polo. 

	Correspondence
	T Morris advised:

Incoming correspondence:

· Forms from P & C Federation
Outgoing correspondence:

· Thank you letters to Codrington Electrical and Price Constructions.
· Change of Registration forms with update of contacts with ATO.

	3.  General Business and Other Business Arising

	Masters BBQ
	Caitlin Moroney has been making enquiries and has found out that you fill out the application form and take it to the store as soon as they open.  Our first preference is the Saturday before Fathers Day.

	Bus Company
	They are coming to Eskdale to look at the roads.  Council are looking to reinstate the piece of road off the edge for the parents to stand on at the bus drop off at the end of Eskdale Park estate.  This should happen over the next few weeks.  Thanks to Kerri McCaw and Paul Le Mottee for speaking to Council.

	School Banking
	Kirsty Johnson sent a message that school banking is going well with a commission of $85 for the first quarter of 2012.

	Mural
	Carly Clarke has begun to make enquiries with the people involved in painting the murals in Kurri Kurri.

	Drive in movie night
	Rebecca Renshaw reported that they should have Ice Age 4 early in Term 3.  We are interested in having a sausage sizzle with pre-sold tickets and watching the one movie.  We will discuss it further at the next meeting including ticketing and planning details.

	Woolies Earn and Learn
	Tracey Morris has offered to run this program for our school and to ensure we have boxes at local stores.

	Holiday Coast Credit Union Grant
	Kerri McCaw is going to apply again for a grant.  If we were successful in receiving a $5000 grant we would have to match this amount.

	Bookclub
	Tracey Morris has taken over from Corinne Gatehouse.  Thank you to Corinne for all of her hard work.  Bookclub will continue to keep giving resources back to the kids when they receive bonus items.

	Fundraising
	Kerri McCaw presented the Calendar below for discussion plus various options for fundraising and the profits that can be made.  Kerri moved a motion, after discussion, that we purchase the Birthday cards and begin the process of doing the Tea towel fundraiser. Seconded C Moroney. CARRIED

Shawn asked if we were happy to sell Choc Top ice creams at Aladdin.  It was moved by R Flynn that we proceed and sell them for $3 each. Seconded C Clarke. CARRIED.

	Fundraising Calendar
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TERM | MONTH | WORKING HOLIDAYS / DATES FUNDRAISING COMMENTS
WEEK EVENTS PROGRAM

Holidays: 6 April - 22 Aprit
2nd Term JIEY] 23 -27 Apr
23 Apr - May 30 - 4 May
29-Jun 7 - 11 May |Mather's Day 13-May |[Mother's Day Stall 10th May
14-18 May
21 - 25 May Tea Towel Fund Raiser Potential $350 - $300
28 -1 June
June 4 - 8 June
11 - 15 June
18 - 22 June e
25 - 29 June =
olida 0 e
d Te July 16 - 20 July Handcrafted Cards Potential $450 - $1350
16 July - 23 - 27 July
21-Sep August | 30 -3 Aug
6 - 10 Aug jAladdin’ - School Play Popcorn & Drinks Potential $500 - $1000
13 - 17 Aug
20 - 24 Aug
27 - 31 Aug |Father's Day 2-Sep _|Father's Day Stall
September| 3 - 7 Sept
10 - 14 Sept
17 - 21 Sept

a-thon' Potential $2000 - $3000

8-12 Oct Living Fundraiser Potential $1200 - $3600
80ct - 15-19 Oct

21-Dec 22 - 26 Oct
29 - 2 Nov
November| 5 -9 Nov

12 - 16 Nov
19 - 23 Nov
26 - 30 Nov
December] 3 -7 Dec Christmas Raffle Potential $500 - $1000
10 - 14 Dec
17 - 21 Dec

Holidays: from 22 Dec






	Sensory Garden
	Paul Le Mottee presented his Survey drawing which was excellent.  This has been passed on to the consultants along with our ideas and wish list.  Caitlin brought in some pictures from a local pre-school with many good ideas for dividing areas and providing different textures. It was noted that the maintenance of these areas looked nice and simple.  There was a good use of colour in the structures.  The consultant, Tash, might come to the next meeting and speak further about the costs of each element and the total cost.  We may also know about some of the possible grant monies by the next meeting.

	Sand pits
	A motion was moved to spend up to $500 on quality sand pit toys. Moved P Le Mottee. Seconded K Phillips. CARRIED.
The top sand pit needs new sand and a cover but should perhaps be completely rebuilt.  Paul Le Mottee offered to provide the timber.  Shawn offered to provide Paul with the measurements. 

	Astronomy Night
	Tracey Morris will continue to liaise with her friend to see if we can have a school Astronomy night.  He may also speak to Craig Partridge.

	Agenda items
	Any items for inclusion in the agenda should be emailed to Kerri McCaw on gav_kez@optusnet.com.au. Please note there is an underscore between gav and kez.

	Authority to Sign Cheques
	· Library donation $1350.00 for Terms 1 & 2
· Smart Fundraisers $44.80
Moved by K McCaw. Seconded R Renshaw. CARRIED.

	Next Meeting
	Wednesday the 13th of June 2012.


Meeting Closed at 9:40pm.
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